Child Safeguarding Statement of Diocese of Achonry

This statement has been prepared to comply with the requirements of the Children First Act 2015 and is
derived from Safeguarding Children Policy and Standards for the Catholic Church in Ireland 2016. The policy
of the Catholic Church in Ireland is based on standards of practice which contain indicators that assist in
reaching these standards. These indicators can be used in assessing and managing risk.

Statement

As a constituent member of the Catholic Church in Ireland, we recognise and uphold the dignity and rights
of all children, are committed to ensuring their safety and well-being and will work in partnership with
parents/ guardians to do this. We recognise each child as a gift from God, and we value and encourage the
participation of children in all activities that enhance their spiritual, physical, emotional, intellectual and
social development.

All Church personnel (including clergy, religious, staff and volunteers) have a responsibility to safequard
children through promoting their welfare, health and development in a safe and caring environment that
supports their best interests and prevents abuse.

Nature of service and principles to safeguard children from harm

The Diocese of Achonry as a constituent member of the Catholic Church in Ireland exists to promote the
teachings of the Catholic Church. This includes the following ministry with children, as defined in
Safeguarding Children Policy and Standards for the Catholic Church in Ireland 2016:

Altar Servers

Children’s Choirs/Mixed Choirs
Children’s Liturgy Groups
Children’s Prayer Groups
Sacramental Preparation groups
Youth Ministry groups

Retreats and pilgrimages.

This list is not exhaustive



